
 
APPROVED                                    Rockville, Maryland 
7-1985                                      January 22, 1985 
 
The Board of Education of Montgomery County met in special session 
at the Carver Educational Services Center, Rockville, Maryland, on 
Tuesday, January 22, 1985, at 7 p.m. 
 
    ROLL CALL      Present:  Dr. James E. Cronin, Vice President in 
                                  the Chair 
                             Mrs. Sharon DiFonzo 
                             Miss Jacquie Duby 
                             Mr. Blair G. Ewing 
                             Dr. Jeremiah Floyd 
                             Mrs. Marilyn J. Praisner 
                             Mrs. Mary Margaret Slye 
 
                    Absent:  Dr. Robert E. Shoenberg 
 
            Others Present:  Dr. Wilmer S. Cody, Superintendent of 
                                  Schools 
                             Dr. Harry Pitt, Deputy Superintendent 
                             Mr. Thomas S. Fess, Parliamentarian 
 
                             Re:  Announcment 
 
Dr. Cronin announced that Dr. Shoenberg had a previous commitment; 
however, he would read all the testimony and listen to the tape of 
the meeting. 
 
                             Re:  Public Hearing FY 1986 Operating 
                                  Budget 
 
The following individuals appeared before the Board of Education: 
 
 1.  Larry Shaplin, Wheaton Cluster 
 2.  Linda Profant, Individual 
 3.  Doris Kraemer, Cabin John Junior PTA 
 4.  Dudley Sims, Phoenix Parent Group 
 5.  Michael Goodman, Individual 
 6.  Pamela Roddy, Carderock Springs Elementary PTA 
 7.  Sharon Hoy, Martin Luther King Junior PTA 
 8.  Ken Berlin, Brown Station Elementary PTA 
 9.  Bill Beane, Diamond Elementary PTA 
10.  Peter Gibson, Fox Chapel Elementary PTA 
11.  Sheila Myers, Germantown Elementary PTA 
12.  Allen Mulligan, Paint Branch Cluster 
13.  Wes Baldwin, Banneker Junior High PTSA 
14.  Patrick Glynn, Page Elementary PTA 
15.  Harry Brundick, Galway Elementary PTA 
16.  Patricia Dougherty, League of Women Voters 
17.  Janet Cornelius, Darnestown Elementary PTA 
18.  Ginny Sherman, Bethesda-Chevy Chase Cluster 
19.  Ronald Rehm, Individual 



20.  Ruth Litzenberger, Rockville High Cluster 
21.  Rumana Kazmi, Bannockburn Elementary PTA 
22.  Joe Monte, Montgomery County Youth Orchestra 
23.  Nancy Greenwold and Donna Limerick, Carl Sandburg School PTA 
24.  Judy Borton, Special and Alternative Education Advisory Committee 
25.  Mary Ann Pavetto, Rock Creek Forest Elementary PTA 
26.  Ginny Frank, Gifted Learning Disabled Parents Group 
27.  Pat Lotto, Burning Tree Elementary PTA 
28.  Paul O'Connor, Magruder High PTSA 
29.  Holly Geddes, Mill Creek Towne Elementary PTA 
30.  Lee Ingram, Chevy Chase Elementary PTA 
31.  Marty Shifflet, Brookhaven Elementary PTA 
32.  Barbara Chizever, Damascus Elementary PTA 
33.  Beth Tiernan, Wood Acres Elementary PTA 
34.  Michael Gotesman, Gifted and Talented/Area 2 
35.  Kathy Petitt, Bradley Hills Elementary PTA 
 
                             Re:  Adjournment 
 
The vice president adjourned the meeting at 11:20 p.m. 
 
                                  Vice President 
 
                                  Secretary 
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